

St. Luke Catholic School 5521 Cloverly Avenue Temple City, CA 91780 (626) 291-5959

Dear Families; March 12, 2020

The St. Luke Catholic School Administration, in conjunction with the Archdiocese of Los Angeles, continue to actively monitor the Coronavirus (COVID-19) situation and update our response based on the guidance we receive from the Archdiocese and state and local Public Health agencies. This situation is very fluid and evolving each day and we want to assure you that the priority of our staff is the health and safety of our students.

Due to public health guidance to limit non-essential events and to employ social distancing, all school masses, events, and athletic competitions are cancelled through the month of March.

Additionally, tomorrow, March 13, 2020 will be a **student-free day (meaning that there will be NO SCHOOL)** to provide our faculty time on campus to prepare for online and other remote learning to ensure our students continue their learning in the possible event that the school closes.

We will provide you with additional information and updates as events unfold.

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding during this very challenging time.

Sincerely,

Ms. Yvette A. Jefferys M. ED. Principal

WE ARE ST. LUKE CATHOLIC SCHOOL!

St. Luke Catholic School

5521 Cloverly Avenue Temple City, CA 91780 (626) 291-5959

<u>principal@stluketemplecity.org</u> website: <u>www.stlukelions.org</u>